Raul Castro congratulates
Ministry of the Interior on Its
58th anniversary

Havana, June 6 (RHC)—The leader of the Cuban Communist Party, Raul Castro Ruz, congratulated the
Ministry of the Interior, on the occasion of its new anniversary.

“As we celebrate the 58th anniversary of the Ministry of the Interior and the 60th anniversary of the
Directorate General of Intelligence, | convey my congratulations, aware of the important battles they carry
on with the help of our people, defending the conquests of the Revolution, “reads the message.

Raul Castro added that the work performed by those institutions over all these years to preserve the
security of the State and the internal order is an example that guides us as we face the current and future
challenges of the Homeland.
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